RE Information Autumn Term 2017
RE in the Primary Department
In the primary department we follow the ‘Come and See’ programme of study, which is used in primary schools throughout the Archdiocese of Liverpool. This term the primary pupils will be exploring the topics of Domestic Church (family), Baptism/ Confirmation (belonging), Advent and Christmas (loving). 

RE in the Secondary Department
S3/S4 (year 7) will be working on the topics of ‘What is community?’  ‘ How can we know what is true?’ including exploring ‘Who is God?’. They will also consider ‘Is Jesus special?’, ‘Who is Jesus?’

In December the season of Advent will also be a focus.

S5 will be working on the topic of ‘How do we make sense of the world?’  and consider the relationship between faith and science. They will then research ‘Why is there suffering?’ and how is God revealed through suffering.

S6 group 1 will be following the new Eduqas GCSE. Their programme of study covers Origins and Meanings and Good and Evil.

S6 group 2 and S7 will be working on the Pearson/Edxcel Entry Level topics of Believing in God and Matters of Life and Death. 

Post -16 will be completing ASDAN challenges on the topics of ‘Values, Beliefs and Decision-making’   ‘Environment’ and Crime and Punishment.

The school year has started well with a beautiful Mass led by Fr. John Poland,  for our school feast day- St. Vincent’s day- on September 27th. In the spirit of St. Vincent, S5 presented a special assembly and we ran a fundraising event for Macmillan Cancer Care on September 29th which raised over £220. Many thanks to all of you who supported this. 

Autumn 2017, Significant Dates (revised)
October 19th at 8.50am, Harvest Festival Assembly in school, followed by distribution of the pupils’ food offerings to a local food bank.
All Saints Day November 1st

All Souls Day November 2nd

First Sunday in Advent December 3rd.

Christmas nativity performance- December 19th.

Attached

Please find attached an assembly rota for the Autumn term. If it is the assembly of your child’s class you are very welcome to attend.. Usually class assemblies are on a Friday and start at 12.40. Our Harvest assembly will be at 8.50am on Thursday October 19th. Please let us know in advance if you are intending to come to your child’s assembly.
Charities supported by our school

 As in previous years we have been fundraising for Macmillan Cancer Care and we will be supporting a local charity with our Harvest Festival food collections. Following on from the fantastic response we have had in previous years, we will be inviting children and staff to support the Christmas shoe box appeal.

We will keep you informed of all appeals and the results of these appeals and thank you for your great generosity. 

And finally…… after much research and many consultations, we are hoping to introduce our new Mission Statement before Christmas. 

Don’t forget to look at the school website and our Twitter account to keep up-to-date with all that is going on.

Mrs P. Gallagher (RE subject leader)

